


available to all of us to enable us to overcome our 
obstacles and walk with the Spirit. It is by the power 
of Christ’s resurrection that we can consider our-
selves dead to sin and alive to God. 
To have the stone rolled away means we no longer 
live in the darkness of sin, but live in the light, ac-
cording to the grace we have been given. Just as 
Jesus rose from the dead to new life, we too are 

uted to the Churches Together in Balsall and Berk-
swell service to celebrate the Women’s World Day 
of Prayer on Friday 1st March, which was held at 
the Methodist Church.
The Women’s World Day of Prayer is a global, ecu-
menical movement, organised and led by Christian 
women and celebrated in over 170 countries. Each 
year, the service is prepared by the women of a dif-
ferent country.
This year’s service was prepared by the women 
of France, with a theme of “I was a stranger and 
you welcomed me”. The service featured readings, 
prayers, and hymns, as well as a specially written 
song – in French!
After the service, everyone was invited to the 
church hall for refreshments including some deli-
cious home-made cakes. Ellie Clarke  

Parishioners’ Get Together 

We usually meet on the first Wednesday morning 
of each month. Since Christmas we have enjoyed 
coffee and cakes and a soup lunch with excellent 
desert which was shared by Fathers Tom, George 
and Soji and also by Sister Meena.
We are planning outings in the Summer once the 
weather has improved, more details will be pub-
lished in the Sunday bulletins. Judith Gibbs  

Youth Group 
Our youth group continues to meet once or twice 
a term. The young people are always enthusiastic 
about any new challenges and in February we met 
to present a fair trade display for the churches to-
gether fair trade meal. 
We are in need of some new leaders and if you 
feel you can help please contact Claire Keane at 
Charlesandclairekeane@gmail.com. Claire Keane

Finance 
During 2012, parish expenditure steeply increased 
to  £41,200 including a number of one-off items 
such as a new hot water boiler for the kitchen, a 
new radiator and central heating boiler as well as a 
number of repairs. 

Our income was up to £39,800 but, despite this, 
the parish still had a deficit of £1,400. The parish 
appeal for ‘an extra £1 per week’ did result in an 
increase in collections and enabled us to nearly 
cover the additional renovations and replacements 
this year. 
However, the great majority of regular offerings 
have remained at the same level for the last 3 
years. We plan to make further appeals to our pa-
rishioners in the near future. Bob Jones

Music 
A dedicated group of volunteer musicians help to 
ensure that our Sunday masses are celebrated in 
song as well as word.  Linda Chesshire accom-
panies our hymns and sung mass at least once a 
month.  Kathryn Green, a talented young organist 
also plays for us regularly. The instrumental group, 
which includes keyboards, guitars and clarinet, 
plays on two Sundays each month. On Sundays 
when there are no “live” musicians to play for us, 
we play back hymns that have been recorded and 
stored in our organ, to ensure that we still have mu-
sic in our mass celebration.
The choir sings at our major feasts and celebra-
tions, and since Christmas have worked hard to 
prepare music for the Easter services. The reper-
toire covers a wide range of styles, from traditional 
chant to modern-day pieces.  This Easter the choir 
will be singing a piece by Elizabethan composer, 
Thomas Morley.
The hard work and dedication of our singers and 
musicians ensures that we have a high standard of 
music in our masses throughout the year.
If you are a musician or a singer and would like 
to contribute to the music in our parish, we would 
love to hear from you.  Please contact Ian or Ellie 
Clarke on 01676 533931 or email iehclarke@btin-
ternet.com
In February 2012, our instrumental group intro-
duced a new Mass Setting for Sunday Mass. This 
new setting bring us fully into line with the liturgical 
requirements of the New Mass. It has been written 
by the well known writer Mike Stanley and is being 
sung in many other parishes already. The one ex-
ception is the ‘Lamb of God’ where we will continue 
using the one taken from Chris Kearl’s Mass which 
is already ‘compliant’. We hope you enjoy the new 
settings. Ian Clarke

Future Events
A number of social and fundraising events are al-
ready planned for the rest of the year such as a 
cake sale in June and the popular Quiz Night in 
October.  


